
CONTENTS:

Network News:

-PILN Soundbites

-2009 Network Meeting

Meeting/Conference/Training Course Announcements/News:
-Report on The PILN Bio-Security Workshop Honolulu Hawaii held at HDOA on June 2-5, 2009

-International Greening Education Event in Karlsruhe, Germany (About Ecologizing Education)
-Invasive Species Management 19-23 October, 2009.

-PRESS RELEASE 2009 International Miconia Conference

-International Invasive Ant Management Workshop April 27-29, 2010
-Island Invasives: Eradication and Management Auckland NZ Feb. 8-12, 2010 Registration Open
-Vertebrate Pest Management Conference September 8-12 Lyon, France
-Six International Conference on Marine Bio-Invasions Portland State University, Portland, Oregon USA August 24-27, 2009

-International Workshop on Biological Control of Invasive Species
-8th International Workshop on Biological Control and Management of Chromolaena odorata and Other Eupatorieae Workshop on Management of Parthenium hysterophorus Nairobi, Kenya, October 2010
News from Partners/Others:

-From UNEP-GEF Biosafety Unit

-HEAR Job Postings
-HEAR "Emergency Response Plan for Invasive Ants in the Pacific"

-GISPA News on Invasives and Islands
Funding Opportunities:


-Oceania Development Network (ODN)

-United Nations - the Nippon Foundation of Japan Fellowship Programme (2010 Session)
-2009 Birdfair Research Fund

-UNESCO’s Frontlines Forum
Available Newsletters/Annual Reports:

- Several Newsletters available
Interesting Links/Websites:

-Lots of interesting invasives items and environmental sources of information
Country Activities/Action Plans:
-Palau
-Samoa
NETWORK NEWS:
PILN Soundbites: PILN Soundbites is a monthly issue of network and other news from around the region, focusing on invasive species management and biodiversity conservation. All issues of PILN Soundbites are available on the PILN Webpage at the SPREP website: www.sprep.org/piln. We are still updating and redesigning the PILN Webpage to accommodate new information and materials. We expect to have this completed within the next month. Please feel free to share this Soundbite with your fellow colleagues and networks that may also find this information of interest.

Your continued contributions and inputs to the Soundbites is always welcome and as there have been some changes to the Soundbites original style, format and content, your comments are greatly appreciated. Soundbites have traditionally been sent as a text E-mail and not as an attachment and as these grow in their length and number of Internet links, please let us know if you still prefer this format. Please e-mail your thoughts, comments and suggestions to: markb@sprep.org or piln@sprep.org. Please also feel free to share this Soundbite with others whom may find this information of interest.
PILN 2009 Network Meeting: Funding is still being sought to support our next Network meeting targeted at present for the last quarter of this year. We are currently looking at venue options and costs to hold this important meeting and as it is not likely we will be able to fund the same number of participants as in the past we encourage all countries, teams and organizations to allocate appropriate funding for their participation in the meeting.

As always we would wish to make the best of this opportunity and therefore would like to ask everyone for any comments and suggestions on location, venue, content, field trips, etc. We are currently investigating the possibility of Samoa hosting the meeting and we will keep you posted as to the outcome. Should no other countries or teams be able to host such a meeting then we will continue to make plans for Samoa and/or a centralized regional location in order to reduce costs. Please remember that PILN is a participant-driven network and therefore your input is invaluable.

MEETING/CONFERENCE ANNOUNCEMENTS/NEWS:
Report on: The PILN Biosecurity Workshop in Honolulu, Hawai‘i Held on June 2-5 at the the Hawai‘i Department of Agriculture. You can find all the files available for download here: http://www.mediafire.com/?sharekey=764d6f03399e0a96aaca48175a79d1c379e92eb0e3ec4be3ce018c8114394287 Otherwise you can individually download the files: Oahu Early Detection Presentation: http://www.mediafire.com/file/oynzttmzuy4/OED PILN presentation.zip Weed Risk Assesment Presentation: http://www.mediafire.com/file/3o2wnzb4ivy/WRA_presentation.ppt These files are large. Please be patient while they download. Please let me know if you have any issues with downloading these files. 

Patrick Chee
Hawaii Invasive Species Coordinator
Department of Land & Natural Resources
1151 Punchbowl Street, Room 325
Honolulu, HI 96813
Phone: (808) 587-0164 Fax: (808) 587-0160
International Greening Education Event in Karlsruhe, Germany (About Ecologizing Education) A three-day International Seminar on Greening Education will be held from 30th September to 2nd October 2009 in the "green" city of Karlsruhe, Germany. This event will take education and environmental policy makers, government and non-governmental organisations, education institutions, teachers, international agencies and environmental professionals through the need for greening education and then discuss effective initiatives that governments, education institutions and development organisations need to take and can take to provide sustainable knowledge, skills, values and practices in the classrooms and in the communities.
Further to the knowledge sharing on greening education including topics such as ecologizing curriculum (incorporating sustainability in curriculum), greening delivery of courses (sustainability compatible education delivery) and low carbon education institutions; the upcoming event also provides an excellent networking opportunity with education institutions, international agencies, governmental and non-governmental organisations, sustainable development practitioners and other stakeholders in Europe and beyond. You are cordially invited to attend this international event and/ or nominate the member(s) of your institution. For further information, please see the event details.
http://www.etechgermany.com/GreeningEducationEvent.pdf
Organising Team Greening Education Event
Etech Germany Program

Dürkheimer Str. 24

D - 76187 Karlsruhe

Tel.: 0049-721- 476 89 16

Fax.: 0049-721- 476 89 53
Email: mail@etechgermany.com
Web: www.etechgermany.com 

Invasive Species Management, 19-23 October 2009. A course for species conservation practitioners & educators “Durrell Wildlife Conservation Trust, International Training Centre
Invasive Species Management is a 5-day course designed to give invasive species professionals the basic tools required to plan effective invasive species management activities. It brings together lessons learned from the field in a range of situations in a concise and practical format. The course is designed for decision makers (policy, management and planning), conservation practitioners and project planners working primarily on invasive plants and vertebrates in terrestrial ecosystems around the world; principles will also be applicable to aquatic invasive species and ecosystems. Particular focus will be given to island systems.

At the end of the training participants will be able to:

· Describe the impacts of invasive species to both biodiversity and sustainable livelihoods

· Discuss the comparative merits, challenges and resources needed for the various management options (eradication, control, containment) and explain why eradications are essential
· Demonstrate an understanding of the principles of invasive species management planning 
· Select and justify the management technique(s) appropriate to different situations 
· Explain the need for effective bio-security
· Demonstrate the tools available and discuss the issues involved in the prioritisation of species and sites for action 
· Draft a comprehensive project plan, including monitoring and evaluation 
· Identify and propose mitigation actions for likely problems (biological, social and economic)
The total cost of the course is £1,000, which includes the course fee, accommodation and subsistence. Some scholarships are available for participants from developing countries.
Submit an application form to itc@durrell.org or jill.key@durrell.org, together with a recent CV and letter of support from a senior member of staff from within the organisation for which you work. Further Information and application forms are available at www.durrell.org/Conservation/Training. Deadline for applications is 31 July 2009”

*PRESS RELEASE* 2009 International Miconia Conference

Contact: Lissa Fox

Public Relations & Education Specialist

Maui Invasive Species Committee

PH 808-573-6472 FAX: 808-573-6475

Email: miscpr@hawaii.edu

Researchers, resource managers, and field crew from throughout the Pacific region gathered May 4th through 7th in Keanae Maui for a rare opportunity to exchange information about miconia. Addressing the audience as the keynote speaker, Alan Holt of The Nature Conservancy echoed the sentiments of participants: “It is a delight to be here with a group of people who, I dare say, share a psychological affliction…namely, an irresistible attraction to intractable problems...” Holt had been instrumental in building support for miconia control in the early 1990’s. The last conference on miconia was in 1997 in Tahiti. Jean-Yves Meyer, who coordinated the first conference, also addressed the audience as a keynote speaker. Participants were primarily those who have dedicated much of their professional life to that “intractable problem” of miconia, whether on the ground controlling miconia, researching its natural enemies, or working to secure funding. They included crews and managers from across the state, working for state and private industries, including the Department of Agriculture, Department of Land and Natural Resources, The Nature Conservancy, and the statewide network of Invasive Species Committees. The diversity of agencies reflects many of those originally involved in the initial efforts to build support for miconia control in the mid 90’s. Presenters traveled from far flung locations across the Pacific, reflecting both the areas where miconia is invasive (New Caledonia, Australia, and Tahiti) as well as the research being done in the native range of miconia (Ecuador, Brazil, and Costa Rica). The day and a half of presentations covered recent research on the genetics and impacts of miconia, management strategies for Hawaii, New Caledonia, Tahiti, and Australia, and research on the natural enemies of miconia in its native range……………..

The conference was not only about talk. Many conference attendees spent Thursday pulling miconia plants in the Hana “core” miconia population. Fifty-four participants swept through 28 acres and pulled a total of 4,668 miconia plants, of which 15 were mature trees, giving true meaning to the conference slogan “Pulling it all Together”. Conference proceedings will be available late this year at www.hear.org/conferences/miconia2009 <http://www.hear.org/conferences/miconia2009
International invasive ant management workshop

Announcing a three day workshop on the management of invasive ants to be held in Darwin, Australia on 27-29 April 2010. This focused workshop aims to facilitate networking among people involved in invasive ant management, as well as to improve the incorporation of research and ant biology into management. The workshop will be hosted by CSIRO, with accommodation at the Mirambeena resort within Darwin city. This workshop will be limited to 60 people due to restricted facility size. As such, priority will be given to people who are actively involved in decision making and ground work of invasive ant management, especially eradication programs. Participants will be expected to provide a brief (max. 5 minute) presentation of themselves and their work, and are also encouraged to propose a longer talk (15-20 minutes) of any aspect of invasive ant management that they deem of relevance to the workshop. Details of this workshop are yet to be finalized, and more information will be provided as soon as possible. For planning purposes, the cost of the workshop will be under AU$1500 per person, which includes accommodation.

The Island Invasives Conference to be held in Auckland, New Zealand, in February 2010 is now open for registrations. Go to http://www.cbb.org.nz/conferences.asp to read the updated information and proceed to the payments page. If you are considering presentation of a paper, remember the deadline for abstracts is 31 August. Details about abstracts and papers are in the web page and files attached to that.

Regards

Dick Veitch

Conference Manager.
Alien and native vectors - risks for human and animal health 29-31 October 2009

Joint conference of the Deutsche Gesellschaft fr Medizinische Entomologie und Acarologie (DGMEA) and the Biodiversity and Climate Research Centre (BiK-F) Annual meeting of DGMEA Venue: Senckenberg Research Institute and Natural History Museum, Senckenberganlage 25, 60325 Frankfurt am Main, Germany

Information and registration: http://www.senckenberg.de/root/index.php?page_id=4601
Dr. Ulrich Kuch

Medical Biodiversity Group

Biodiversity and Climate Research Centre (BiK-F) Senckenberganlage 25

60325 Frankfurt am Main

Germany

http://www.bik-f.de
Vertebrate Pest Management Conference Announcement: The 7th European Vertebrate Pest Management Conference (7EVPMC) will be held in Lyon, France from September 8th, 2009 to September 12th. The European Vertebrate Pest Management Conference is a biennial meeting aiming at gathering people from different backgrounds interested in the issues of vertebrate pest management. The former meetings have been held so far in York, United Kingdom (1997), Braunschweig, Germany (1999), SeKibbutz Ma'aleh Hachamisha, Israel (2001), Parma, Italy (2003) Budapest, Hungary (2005) and Reading, United Kingdom (2007). The 7EVPMC website is now open online for registration, abstract submission and to contact us at http://7evpmc.vet-lyon.fr/
CALL FOR PAPERS: We are now accepting abstracts for this meeting. Only electronic submission on the web site will be considered for either poster or oral presentations in the following topics: 

· Fundamental Biology

· Behaviour

· Population Management

· Habitat Management

· Integrated Pest Management

· Environmental Impacts and Ecotoxicology

· Rodenticide Resistance

· Invasive species

· Zoonoses (epidemiology, risk assessment)

Please follow the requirements specified on the web site. The deadline for submission is April 30th, 2009. Authors will be notified of acceptance/rejection by June 30th, 2009.
Sixth International Conference on Marine Bioinvasions: Portland State University, Portland, Oregon USA August 24-27, 2009 Conference Theme: Marine Bioinvaders: Agents of Change in a Changing World: Call for Abstracts: The Sixth International Conference on Marine Bioinvasions will be held at Portland State University (Oregon, USA) from 24-27 August 2009. Entitled "Marine Bioinvaders: Agents of Change in a Changing World", the conference organizers encourage you to submit abstract to any of the following general themes:
1) Ecological and evolutionary impacts

2) How changing global conditions, including climate, will influence bioinvasions

3) Predicting the scale and diversity of invasions

4) Measuring and/or predicting spread on regional and global scales

5) Invasion patterns over time and space: does the past predict the future?

6) Detection, identification, and tracking-to-origin capabilities

7) Management, rapid response, eradication, and restoration

8) Recreational vessels as vectors of invasive species

9) Education and outreach: is the message reaching the right audience?
Special sessions for invited presenters include:

A) Advances in detection - with a focus on the development of molecular tools for detection and monitoring

B) Green crab management and ecology

C) Lionfish - causes of invasion, consequences, solutions

D) Propagule Pressure

Please note abstracts can be submitted at the conference website http://www.clr.pdx.edu/mbic/ until 31 March 2009. If you are an early-career participant (graduate student nearing completion or post-doctoral researcher) and would like your abstract to be considered for a travel award please indicate so on your abstract submission form. At present, we can offer partial support ~ approximately $500 USD. Because some awards are region-specific, don't forget to indicate the country in which you work. Please feel free to distribute this to interested colleagues and students. Conference announcement suitable for posting can be found here: http://www.clr.pdx.edu/mbic/mbic_announcement.pdf. We look forward to an informative conference!
International Workshop on Biological Control of Invasive Species affecting Pacific Island Forests, Agriculture and the Environment: - Change of Date

Originally targeted for early April 2009 in Nadi, Fiji, the meeting is now being planned for August 2009, at the same location. A small sub-group of PILN partners continues to work on the funding and agenda for this workshop in response to a request from participants at the 2007 PILN Network Meeting in Moorea. We intend to bring together biological control practitioners and decision makers from throughout the Pacific Region with an interest in biological control of invasive species on Pacific Islands. The objectives of the workshop are to:
· Review biological control activities in the Pacific to date

· Increase support for and communication about the use of biological control
· Identify capacity gaps (staffing and infrastructure) and other barriers to biological control
· Develop a plan for increasing the use of biological control as a means of managing widespread invasive species in the Pacific Islands
· Identify potential funding sources for regional approaches.
As funds are limited, attendance has been capped at 50 and is therefore by invitation. Others interested in attending (if funds permit), or receiving the proceedings of the workshop, or being involved in any subsequent activities or communication should contact one of the following: Warea Orapa– WareaO@spc.int; Lynley Hayes- HayesL@Landcareresearch.co.nz; Anne Marie LaRosa– alarosa@fs.fes.us; or Mark Bonin– Markb@sprep.org 

FIRST ANNOUNCEMENT AND CALL FOR EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST Combined workshops:

8th International Workshop on Biological Control and Management of Chromolaena odorata and Other Eupatorieae Workshop on Management of Parthenium hysterophorus Nairobi, Kenya, October 2010
Dr Costas Zachariades

ARC-PPRI, Private Bag X6006, Hilton, 3245 South Africa

Tel 033-3559418, cell 0833152100, fax 033-3559423

Alternative e-mail costaszach@yahoo.co.uk

NEWS FROM PARTNERS/OTHERS:
Dear BIOPLANNERS,
As the economic crunch continues to work its way around the world, it seems that little is immune from its fallout. Coverage of the recent e-Biosphere 09 International Conference on Biodiversity Informatics held in London from 3-5 June 2009 - see below and www.e-Biosphere09.org - reveals how tough fund-raising is becoming for taxonomic initiatives that require many years of reliable support to achieve their long-term objectives.

Below this posting about e-Biosphere 09 is another short piece on attempts to bring the growing number of national Red Lists of Endangered Species into one common database - see http://www.nationalredlist.org/ As we move towards, and beyond, the 2010 target, it is important that we continue to build these tools that allow us to better document, plan and advocate for the world`s biodiversity.

David Duthie UNEP-GEF Biosafety Unit

International Environment House (Room D608) 15, Chemin des Anemones, 1219
Geneva Switzerland

Tel:  + 41 22 917 8741

Mobile: + 41 79 304 9586

Email: david.duthie(at)unep.ch

HEAR Job Board Postings 18 June 2009: The Hawaiian Ecosystems at Risk project (HEAR) regularly posts conservation-related job announcements for Hawaii and the Pacific (based on HEAR's interest in invasive species). Here's a summary of some of the recent posts, and the URL of the frequently-updated job posting site: See details of these jobs and others at the HEAR "Jobs" page: http://www.hear.org/announcements/jobs.htm
For an "Emergency Response Plan for Invasive Ants in the Pacific" and images of RIFA & LFA, see: http://cas.vanderwoude.googlepages.com/vclconsultingdownloads
FROM: Philip A. Thomas - pt@hear.org 
Hawaiian Ecosystems at Risk project (HEAR) http://www.hear.org 
P.O. Box 1272 Puunene (Maui), Hawaii  96784 USA

News on invasives and islands:

1. IslandNet newsletter published and IslandNet network formed in Australia.
2. IUCN’s Centre for Mediterranean Cooperation, based in Malaga, Spain, produces a website on invasive species in the Mediterranean.
3. Invasive Species in UK Overseas Territories (UKOTs) successful funding bid (Michael Browne)

1. IslandNet: The first quarterly newsletter of islandNet has just been published. This is the newsletter of the islandNet network that was recently established by the Invasive Animals Cooperative Research Centre (IA CRC) with funding support from the Australian Department of Environment, Water, Heritage and the Arts (DEWHA), primarily to help facilitate the conservation management of Australia's offshore islands.
The network aims to bring together people and organisations with a common professional interest in island conservation issues, and includes researchers, field officers and government employees, consultants, companies with commercial interests involving islands, indigenous and island community representatives.

They are developing a comprehensive information base of experience and expertise that will document who is doing what, where, programs that have been undertaken and the lessons learned from the programs. An islandNet website is being developed on the feral.org.au site see http://www.feral.org.au/content/IslandNet/IslandNet.cfm The site will host a resources database containing articles, reports, policy documents and images of island-related research and management. Anyone interested in subscribing, please contact Elaine Murphy (email: emurphy@doc.govt.nz).

2. IUCN’s Centre for Mediterranean Islands: The website for invasive alien species in the Mediterranean is at: http://data.iucn.org/places/medoffice/invasive_species/index_en.html
3. Invasive Species in UK Overseas Territories (UKOTs) successful funding bid. A funding bid that Michael Browne (based in NZ) was working on with Matt Cottam (Cayman Islands) during the EU meeting in La Reunion in July 2008 has been successful. USD 80K has been allocated for “Invasive Species in UKOTs: databases and awareness”. (UKOTs – UK Overseas Territories) USD 14K of this funding will be used to create posters of the top invasive species threats in each overseas territory (following local consultation), and the Global Invasive Species Database (GISD) will receive USD 66K to update existing information about invasive species in UKOTs and to add 79 new ‘Interim’ species profiles. Data sources include Karen Varnham’s 2006 review of “Non-native species in UK Overseas Territories” and recent updates from the Royal Botanic Gardens Kew, as well as local information.
The development of these additional GISD profiles creates the potential to keep tabs on all known invasives in UKOTs. It compliments data already in the GISD on known invasive species in French Overseas Territories (OTs) (thanks to IUCN-France) and many of those in the Pacific region (thanks to CEPF, NZAID and quite a few other donors). There are still plenty of gaps, but according to Michael this data set is increasingly valuable for protecting island biodiversity. Contact Shyama Pagad for more information at: s.pagad@auckland.ac.nz
Kate Brown

Global Island Partnership Coordinator (GLISPA)

c/o IUCN USA Multilateral Office

3rd Floor, 1630 Connecticut Avenue NW

Washington DC 20009

Phone: +1 202-518-2077 

Mobile: +1 202-288-2606

Fax: +1 202-387-4823

Webpage: www.cbd.int/island/glispa.shtml
Skype: katebrownsprep

FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES:
Greetings from the Oceania Development Network (ODN): We kindly invite development researchers residing within the Oceania region and who are citizens of a Pacific Island country as well as those living outside of the region who are willing to act as senior researchers/ mentors to groups of young Oceania researchers to enter our 2009 Regional Research Project competition. This year’s competition is based on the theme ‘Governance and Service Delivery’. Winners will receive research awards of up to $US 10,000 as well as mentoring and capacity building workshops for those who are granted awards. Please refer to the enclosed flyer for detailed information.

Yours sincerely:

Anita Latai

Lecturer Geography/ ODN Coordinator

Department of Social Sciences: Faculty of Arts

National University of Samoa

Ph: 20072 ext 153/6

Email: a.latai@nus.edu.ws

Hotmail: sataoa@hotmail.com

ODN: odn@pacific-ocean.com

Fully funded fellowship opportunity for developing States: United Nations - the Nippon Foundation of Japan Fellowship Programme Applications for 2010 Session: The Division for Ocean Affairs and the Law of the Sea (DOALOS) of the Office of Legal Affairs is now accepting applications for the 2010-2011 session of the United Nations – The Nippon Foundation of Japan Fellowship Programme. We are pleased to note that during the last five years, 55 awards have been made to nationals of 48 States. The deadline for submissions has been set for 15 August 2009.

The major objective of this Fellowship Programme is to provide funded opportunities for advanced training in the field of ocean affairs and the law of the sea, or related disciplines, to government officials and other mid-level professionals from developing coastal States so that they may obtain the necessary skills to assist their countries in the formulation of comprehensive ocean policies and to implement the legal regime set out in the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea (UNCLOS) and related instruments.

The Fellowship Programme consists of two phases, namely a six-month research and study phase, immediately followed by a three-month training phase. The first phase will be implemented through a university or research institution affiliated with the Programme and which has in-depth competence and expertise in the given field of studies. After completing the first phase, fellows will undertake a training phase with the Division for Ocean Affairs and the Law of the Sea in New York, or with an intergovernmental agency or organization competent in the chosen field.
With respect to required qualifications, candidates must be between the ages of 25 and 40, possess a first university degree or equivalent, and demonstrate an ability to undertake advanced academic research and studies. They shall also be mid-level administrators from national government organs, or other agencies, that deal directly with issues such as national ocean policy, establishment of maritime zones and the delimitation of maritime boundaries, coastal zone management, conservation and management of marine living resources, maritime transport and shipping, prevention of pollution, crimes at sea and their suppression, and the protection and preservation of the marine environment including marine sciences.

A detailed outline of the requisite qualifications, along with the application forms, additional Programme information, and the current list of participating institutions is available on the Fellowship Programme webpage (http://www.un.org/depts/los/nippon). Candidates must use the new simplified application package which is available for download from this homepage.

For additional information please contact directly:

Francois N. Bailet, Programme Advisor

Division for Ocean Affairs and the Law of the Sea, Office of Legal Affairs (DC2-0414)

United Nations, New York, NY 10017, USA

Tel.: 917-367-5186   Fax: 212-963-5847  E-mail: bailet@un.org
2009 Birdfair/RSPB Research Fund for Endangered Birds applications: We are pleased to announce the opening of the 2009 call for applications to the Birdfair/RSPB Research Fund for Endangered Birds. This will close on 30 September and successful applicants informed before December 2009. As before, the fund provides up to $2,000 to researchers working on birds listed by IUCN as Endangered or Critically Endangered, and now includes species listed as Data Deficient. An application form can be downloaded from http://www.rspb.org.uk/ourwork/science/international/smallgrants/endangeredbirdgrants.asp or from me by email request. Please send this email to anyone you think might be interested in applying.
CALL FOR PROJECT PROPOSALS! Go to: http://www.climatefrontlines.org/en-GB/node/191 With assistance from the Government of Denmark, UNESCO’s Frontlines Forum is funding local projects on climate change impacts and adaptation. What are we funding? Community-level projects focusing on local experiences with climate change impacts and adaptation. These could involve field research, interviews with community members, workshops, photo projects, film projects, etc. Who are we funding? Proposals can be made by interested groups or individuals, for example, local and indigenous organisations, research centres, researchers, graduate students with interdisciplinary training, community members (youth groups, women, elders) etc. 

What topics? Projects could explore any topic relating to climate change and local communities. For example:

· Local observations and understandings of climate change impacts (negative or positive) on communities, livelihoods and/or local environments;
· Ways that your community is adapting to or dealing with climate change; 

· Strategies and practices developed by local communities to cope with changes in the environment; 

· Local impacts (positive or negative) of measures to fight climate change. For example, planting trees to reduce greenhouse gases (through carbon sequestration); or building hydroelectric dams or avoiding deforestation (e.g. REDD) to reduce emissions of greenhouse gases.
However, we invite all kinds of proposals related to climate change and local communities, so do not feel limited by these suggestions.

What output? Your project should result in a detailed account – either in the form of a written report, a video or other media production - in English, Spanish or French. It should contribute to a growing body of information about community-level concerns, observations and experiences relating to climate change impacts and adaptation. These submissions will also contribute to the development of postings and discussions on the Frontlines of Climate Change Forum. Where are we funding? We invite proposals from anywhere in the world, as long as they are for local-scale projects involving peoples and places vulnerable to climate change. How much funding are we providing? Between US$3000 and USD$5000 per project. Further funding may subsequently be provided for projects with interesting outcomes.

When are we funding? Project grants will be distributed from mid-2009 onwards. Initial results would be expected before October 2010. What is the deadline for submission? Proposals should reach UNESCO on or before 15 July 2009. How do I apply? See detailed information and download a project proposal form from http://www.climatefrontlines.org/en-GB/node/191
AVAILABLE NEWSLETTERS/REPORTS: The following newsletters, flyers and reports are also available as a PDF through PILN upon request and also at the PILN webpage found at www.sprep.org: 
1. SEACOLOGY E-Newsletter June 2009
2. MNRE May Newsletter
3. CEPF Newsletter June 2009

4. The Plant Doctor Newsletter June 26, 2009
5. ReefBase Newsletter June, 2009
INTERSTING NEWS/LINKS/WEBSITES:
Please find attached the June 2009 issue of the Pacific Environment Information Network [PEIN] Digest. The PEIN Digest is a monthly digest of pacific environment news and developments gathered from global news sources and a regional network of Pacific environment officers. The latest additions to the PEIN Digest can be browsed from the PEIN Digest webpage - http://www.sprep.org/publication/Digest.asp 

[Wcpa-pacific-exchange] New Newsletter-Invasives on Islands: Members may be interested in a new newsletter specifically on invasive species issues on islands. The first quarterly newsletter of islandNet! Has just been published The islandNet network was recently established by the Invasive Animals Cooperative Research Centre (IA CRC) with funding support from the Australian Department of Environment, Water, Heritage and the Arts (DEWHA), primarily to help facilitate the conservation management of Australia's offshore islands. However the site will contain a lot of information more generally applicable. 

http://www.feral.org.au/content/IslandNet/IslandNet.cfm
The network aims to bring together people and organisations with a common professional interest in island conservation issues, and includes researchers, field officers, government Funding support from: employees, consultants, companies with commercial interests involving islands, indigenous and island community representatives. We are developing a comprehensive information base of experience and expertise that will document who is doing what, where, programs that have been undertaken and the lessons learned from the programs. An islandNet website is currently being developed on the feral.org.au site. The site will host a resources database containing articles, reports, policy documents and images of island-related research and management. We are currently collecting relevant items. To date, we have about 110 people subscribed from a wide range of countries, including Australia, New Zealand, United States, French Polynesia, France, Japan, Canada, and Fiji. Anyone interested in subscribing, please contact Elaine Murphy (email: emurphy@doc.govt.nz).

Penelope Figgis AO Vice-Chair, Oceania

(Australia, New Zealand, Pacific Islands and PNG)

IUCN World Commission on Protected Areas

4 Woolcott St., Waverton 2060 NSW

Australia

Ph: 61 2 99225275 Mob: 0416 364 722

Fax: 61 2 99576815 Email: penelope.figgis@ozemail.com.

The mammalogical society of Japan will publish a new book in July and you will get it by special price now. Please go to the order site, if you are interested. Title: The Wild Mammals of Japan: Editors: Ohdachi, S. D., Y. Ishibashi, M. A. Iwasa and T. Saito

"The Wild Mammals of Japan" includes accounts for 170 species of mammals in Japan including non-native species. It would be the most comprehensive and up to date guide available, and would be readable by anyone in the World who has an interest in Japanese mammals. Descriptions for each species include basic information such as red list status, distribution, fossil record, morphology, dental and mammal formulae, genetics, reproduction, lifespan, diet, habitat, home range, behavior, natural enemies and parasites. Taxonomic issues, relationship with humans, and other matters are documented in the remarks section if needed. Now Special price JPY3,600 (Price JPY5,600)

  * Hardcover: 544 pages (full color)

  * Book size: A4

  * English version

  * Memorial project to IMC 9 by the Mammalogical Society of Japan

  * 63 authors from the Mammalogical Society of Japan

  * Publisher: SHOUKADOH Book Sellers (July, 2009)

  * ISBN: 978-4-87974-626-9

Oder site: https://www2.nacos.com/shokado/mammal/index_e.php  Mammalogical Society of Japan http://www.mammalogy.jp/english/index-e.html
Fumio Yamada

Successful natural recolonisation of parakeets after predator eradication:
http://insciences.org/article.php?article_id=5621
South Atlantic Invasives Strategy - on the way! Representatives of five island nations from the South Atlantic Ocean (South Georgia, the Falklands, St Helena, Tristan da Cunha and Ascension Island) met on Ascension in May, together with other international representatives, for a workshop aimed at development of a draft Regional Invasive Species Strategy. The work carried out in the Pacific has been a key resource in this process. The South Atlantic Strategy should be launched in November this year - for more information, contact Clare Stringer, RSPB (clare.stringer@rspb.org.uk).
New publication from the Department of Conservation New Zealand: A re-evaluation of potential rodenticides for aerial control of rodents By Charles T. Eason and Shaun Ogilvie DOC Research & Development Series 312. 33 p. What's it about? Rodent control is carried out extensively in New Zealand to protect the native fauna and flora. This review outlines the advantages and disadvantages of different rodenticides as alternatives to sodium fluoroacetate (1080), and their suitability for aerial application. It includes existing rodenticides and those in the registration 'pipeline', as well as those that are not currently available in New Zealand. In the short to medium term, the focus for aerial baits should be on those compounds already registered in New Zealand or other countries. Aerial brodifacoum baiting is appropriate in isolated situations, but is not suitable for repeated use on the mainland, as brodifacoum is highly persistent and will bioaccumulate. Diphacinone has been registered for field use in New Zealand and the US Environmental Protection Agency has recently registered it for aerial control of rodents for conservation purposes; therefore, this is a logical first choice for control in New Zealand. Cholecalciferol is the next best option, as there is no secondary poisoning and thus there would be lower risk to non-target bird species; this is currently registered for field use as a rodenticide in bait stations. The third option is cholecalciferol in combination with coumatetralyl, which should be more effective than cholecalciferol alone, and the fourth is zinc phosphide. In the longer term, the preferred alternative to 1080 would be a novel, humane red blood cell toxin, related to para-aminopropiophenone (PAPP). PAPP is an attractive new pesticide that is being developed for stoat (Mustela erminea) and feral cat (Felis catus) control; however, the rodenticidal potential of this class of compounds still remains to be determined. Availability and registration status could influence this priority list in the future. A strategy to manage mice (Mus musculus) and sustain rat (Rattus spp.) control needs to be flexible and integrate non-anticoagulant and anticoagulant use. The above new publication is now in press and can be downloaded from: www.doc.govt.nz/upload/documents/science-and-technical/drds312entire.pdf (233 KB)
IOBC Chromolaena [& other Eupatoriae] bio-control webpage: The Bio-control Webpage has been upgraded and moved. It can now be found at http://www.arc.agric.za under 'Quick Links' or directly at: http://www.arc.agric.za/home.asp?pid=5229 The outstanding workshop proceedings and the newsletters are currently being scanned in and will all be available as pdf downloads from the site within the next couple of weeks. Thanks to Charles Darwin University for hosting the webpage until now. This page will continue to be live for a while. Please feel free to report any glitches etc on the new webpage to me. Kind regards,

Costas Zachariades

Convener: IOBC Working Group: Biological Control of Chromolaena odorata

The online Portal of the Pacific Islands Marine Resources Information System (PIMRIS) has been launched on http://www.pimrisportal.org .The Pacific Islands Marine Portal project is a collaborative project between the Pacific Islands Marine Resources Information System (PIMRIS) and the UNESCO IOC/IODE Project Office (Oostende, Belgium) to improve access to Pacific marine information for the Pacific Islands community. The mission statement of the Pacific Islands Marine Resources Portal is "To improve access to Pacific marine information for the Pacific islands community". The portal contains news, articles and directories of websites relevant to Pacific fisheries and to the coastal and marine environment of the Pacific.
Protecting Fiji’s important forest areas (IBAs) through the application of sustainable livelihood options http://stage.birdlife.org/news/news/2009/06/kadavu_conservation.html From Steve Cranwell
Kakariki on Raoul Island: Biologists arriving on remote Raoul Island, about halfway between Auckland and Tonga, were astounded to find flocks of chattering, bright green kakariki had returned after 150 years. Read the full story at: http://www.nzherald.co.nz/environment/news/article.cfm?c_id=39&objectid=10579864
COUNTRY ACTIVITIES/ACTION PLANS: Not all teams and their achievements and or plans are included here and for those missed out it just means I failed to catch up with you in time, so apologies and please give us some news for the next issues.
PALAU: From Dr. Joel Miles

Honeysuckle Vine Destroyed. The Coordinator recently noticed the very invasive vine, honeysuckle, planted as an ornamental in front of the Bureau of Public Safety. He consulted with PestNet, and received several responses, all advising destruction of the plant as soon as possible, before it has a chance to spread. The Director of Public Safety agreed to have it removed; it has been removed and destroyed by the Invasive Weeds Program. They are on the lookout for any other honeysuckle plants, but have not found any. Honeysuckle is rated as “high risk” on the Pacific Islands Weed Risk Assessment. It is reported as introduced in several Pacific islands, and “naturalized” in some islands.

Tilapia Treatment – again. On June 19, 2009, members of the Palau National Invasive Species Committee (NISC) treated the sedimentation pond at the PTC Quarry in Malakal, Palau, with rotenone in an effort to eradicate the invasive fish, tilapia, from the pond. This pond has been treated twice before, in 2004 and 2007, but each time some fish have survived the treatment. We think this is because there is a source of fresh water entering the pond below the water level, and because large rocks in the pond make it difficult to mix the rotenone thoroughly with all the water in the pond. Also, the small stream which drains the pond was found to contain tiny (1-2 cm. long) immature tilapia, which could possibly swim back upstream into the pond following treatment and reinfest it. To deal with these issues, we increased the amount of rotenone by 25% from the previous treatment, used a small (5 horsepower) outboard motor to improve mixing, applied the rotenone mixture onto and behind the rocks at the pond’s edge, and applied the rotenone mixture for the entire length of the stream (approximately 150 meters).

It was not possible to count all the tilapia killed by the treatment, but we estimate that there were well over 1,000. The largest fish were approximately 15 cm long, and there were hundreds of fish between 5 and 10 cm. The most numerous were less than 3 cm long, and their number could not be estimated. We will continue to monitor the pond, and if tilapia are again detected we will treat it again.

The treatment was carried out by staff of the Palau Bureau of Agriculture (BOA), Environmental Quality Protection Board (EQPB), and Division of Fish and Wildlife Protection (DFWP), with assistance of three volunteers from the Division of Corrections, and support from the quarry personnel. We are also grateful for the use of a water pump from the Bureau of Public Works, and an outboard motor loaned by Mr. Davis Mesubed.

Tilapia is a very invasive fish which has caused serious economic and environmental damage to tropical freshwater ecosystems (streams, rivers, and lakes) in many countries. Tilapia can also survive and breed in brackish water, such as in mangrove ecosystems, and has even been shown to survive and breed in seawater. Tilapia is widely considered to be one of the worst aquatic invasive species in the world. Palau is fortunate that tilapia has been found only in enclosed bodies of water; if it ever gets into streams and/or mangroves in Palau, it will be impossible to remove it. The purpose of the eradication treatment is to make sure that this does not happen.

The chemical used for the treatment is rotenone, a naturally occurring plant-derived fish poison. Rotenone breaks down rapidly in the environment, becoming harmless within 24 hours. It is therefore ideal for this treatment, posing no threat to the environment outside the pond. The rotenone was mixed and applied using a 300-gallon hydro seeder with a 100-foot long hose.

Water Hyacinth in Airai – Water hyacinth was discovered this month in a pond in Airai State, on the island of Babeldaob. Water hyacinth (Eichornia crassipes) is a very invasive aquatic plant, considered one of the worst aquatic invasives in the world. If this plant gets into Lake Ngardok, for example, it will completely cover the lake and irreversibly change the ecosystem of this national treasure.

The pond also contains water lettuce (Pistia stratiotes), another invasive aquatic plant. The Invasive Weeds Program and other partners are arranging to have the pond cleaned and the weeds disposed of at the Koror State composting facility, where they can be shredded and composted to ensure that they do not spread. The Invasive Weeds Program will conduct a survey of the area to ensure that the plants have not spread, and will issue a press release with a photograph to inform the public and to enlist their support to make sure that these plants are eradicated. 

Rat Eradication at Fanna Island The Fanna Island rat baiting (supported by the David & Lucile Packard Foundation) went well. A 5-member PCS team with 12 community members completed the work. A 10x10 m baiting grid was set up on the island and two applications of 25 kg of Pestoff 20R baits were broadcast 6 days apart in fine weather. Each application took two full days. Some problematic areas included a swampy section of the interior coconut plantation, the thick coastal pandanus strands, and the rocky southern portion of the island. Crabs were present but, although final data analysis is still to be done, bait was still available to rats after three nights in some plots. A monitoring and surveillance trip will be made in March 2010 and the chiefs and community of Fanna have begun management planning for this unique seabird colony.

Joel E. Miles, Ph.D.

National Invasive Species Coordinator

Bureau of Agriculture

P.O. Box 460

Koror, PW 96940

REPUBLIC OF PALAU

Tel: 680-488-0992/2504

Fax: 680-488-1475

nisc@palaunet.com
SAMOA: From James Atherton

A team from the DEC and CI returned to the Papaseea rattan site on 17th June and uprooted 121 small rattan seedlings and 3 larger seedlings. Although the team found more seedlings than on the previous trip on Jan 20, 2009- there were only two in the group the last time, and seven this time, and the team was able to do a more thorough search of the whole area originally planted with rattan which covers 2.2 Ha.

In general the number of rattan seedlings found in the area continues to drop. In April 2008 the team found 126 seedlings and the time before that 5 trees and 602 seedlings were removed. However, one finding is that rattan seeds have long viability in the soil- more than 2 years, which is longer than expected. The next visit will take place in October 2009.

MNRE & CI: Now have the publication of the Invasive Plants of Samoa poster. This poster was prepared by MNRE and CI, with funding provided by CI, SPREP and PILN. The poster is being distributed to schools throughout Samoa to raise awareness about invasive weeds. Please contact MNRE on info@mnre.gov.ws or tel (+685) 23800 if you want a copy.

James Atherton Conservation Outcomes Manager
Conservation International Pacific Islands Program
P.O. Box 2035 Apia, Samoa
Tel: (+685) 21593; Fax: (+685) 28570
E-mail: jatherton@conservation.org Click here to join CI Online
Please let me have details of any work and/or actions you are planning and would like to include in next months posting due out JULY 31, 2009. Also your comments and suggestions on the Soundbites are always welcome.
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